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Cotton classer G. Tillig examines a lint sample from the 
crop. This year 70 per cent, of the lint was 1 in. middling 

grade and above 

The proportion of lint was lower this 
year at 31.6 per cent, making the lint 
yield increase 43 per cent. 

Yield calculations include conservative 
estimates of seed cotton unpicked or not 
ginned at the 25th August, 1965. More 
than 93 per cent, of the estimated total 
crop had been ginned to that date. Apart 
from an area of 46 acres planted but not 
watered the yields of the 18 grower's are 
based on the total areas planted. 

This year 70 per cent, of the lint was 
1 in. middling grade and above (premium 
quality) compared with 67 per cent, in 
1964. This result was achieved despite a 
poor start to the season, when low grades 
resulted from premature picking. Six 
farmers planted and picked early and 
their percentage of premium grades 
ranged from 31 to 68. Only one other 
farmer had less than 68 per cent, premium 
grade. The average price (at the ginnery) 
of 49.5d. per lb. of lint was the same as 
that achieved in 1964. 

Outlook for 1966 
In 1966 growers plan to plant an aver­

age area of 375 acres—a 32 per cent, 
increase on the 1965 average. 

Fourteen of the 18 farmers interviewed 
also expect higher yields in 1966 than in 
1965. No grower expects less than 2,000 lb. 
of seed cotton per acre in 1966 or more 
than 3,000 lb. 

Can sound reasons be advanced in 
support of these yield expectations? This 
year the results obtained on two farms 
were outstanding (around 2,800 lb. seed 
cotton per acre) and there is no doubt 
that the aims of the other farmers in the 
1966 season are higher because of the 
achievements of these two. The high 
yields on these farms are explained by two 
main factors: First, good control of insects, 
second, their cotton was grown for a 
longer period than some other crops. This 
was done by extra watering and the addi­
tional application of nitrogenous fertiliser. 

It was evident this year that there has 
been a crystallisation of ideas about the 
practical aspects of cotton growing at the 
Crd River and this should help, in 1966, 
not only to raise the level of yields but to 
bring the farm results closer together. 

Next year there is certain to be a con­
centration on the growing methods used 
this year by the most successful growers. 

MARKETS AND FUTURE PROSPECTS 
While the financial results in 1965 

must be considered highly satisfactory, 
especially as this is only the second season 
of commercial cotton growing, it is recog­
nised that only three of the 18 growers 
went close to a net profit without the 
bounty. It is important, therefore, to see 
what possibilities exist for the Ord farmers 
to operate in future years with a reduced 
bounty or even without the bounty. It is 
assumed that if the bounty is abolished, 
a tariff duty of at least the present rate 
of l id. per lb. of lint (tariff item 55.01.100) 
would apply. 

It can be expected that there will be 
a reduction in cost per lb. of lint. This 
will result from the spreading of farm 
fixed costs over greater planted areas and 
from the improvement in yields. In 1964 
the average total cost per lb. of lint was 
35.5d. compared with 29.6d. in 1965. This 
was mainly due to the higher yield per 
acre as planted areas were about the same 
in these two years (272 in 1964 and 283 in 
1965). Table 5 shows the cost per lb. of 
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